An Open Letter From Molech,
God of the Canaanites
Hey guys. Molech here. You might have also heard me called
Moloch. Either name is fine…I’m not really that picky about
it. I’ll keep this as brief as possible because I know
everyone is really busy these days with all the Facebooking,
Twittering, and the general feeling of outrage at everything
all the time.
When I got into this whole “god” business, it wasn’t really
something I planned or thought out. The people at the time
decided they needed a new god to serve, someone that was going
to help with crops, fertility, and winning battles. You know –
the basics. They picked me mainly because I was the only one
around who was eight feet tall and had the head of a bull. I
have to admit, I do present a pretty striking image.
Intimidating is the word people used. In the beginning, they
were bringing me goats, and sheep, and maybe the odd cow or
two to sacrifice. They would “pass them through the fire”, I
would burn them up, and that was that. Full disclosure here: I
was and am a gigantic fraud. I never made it rain, helped with
crops, or won any battles for anyone. Nope, I’m just an
awesome looking bull man. I have no supernatural powers, but
the priests decided the people needed something to worship, so
I got the gig.
The problem with this whole set up is that after a time, when
things didn’t get better for the people, sacrificing cows and
sheep didn’t seem like it was enough. That’s when they started
bringing out the kids. I have to admit it was a genius move.
The people were truly desperate – there was a famine and
people were starving – and it seemed like something a powerhungry deity would want. In their minds, sacrificing a few
children would save thousands of others. The math made sense.

I don’t believe we need to defend our actions. The peopled did
what they felt was necessary to satisfy their angry and
demanding god. I will say this though, you people have taken
our blueprint and expanded it in ways that we never even
dreamed. Yes, children were sacrificed at my altar, but even
in those days, the people had to pretend that it was for some
greater cause. These days, all pretense has been dropped. Now
you are sacrificing your babies for convenience, choice, lack
of money, and basically any other reason you can invent. You
are really doing it! You have finally gotten a large section
of society to believe that killing your babies is not only a
good choice but in many cases, the best choice. For crying out
loud, you’ve framed it as a basic human right! Hat tip to the
evil mastermind that came up with that con. You’ve even
defined it as smart family planning and reproductive
healthcare. What the Baal?!? I thought we had some pretty
devious and masterful ideas back in the day, but that takes
the cake.
I guess that is all I’ve got for today. Keep up the good work
people. You are carrying on the proud tradition we started
thousands of years ago. And you are doing it in ways that make
our system look primitive and feeble. Bravo! One of these days
I am going to make my comeback and when I do, I am putting all
these ideas into practice. I have learned so much. Thank you
for that.
Happy sacrificing!
Molech

